
 

 

A G E N D A 
 
 

Minutes of the Public Safety Committee of the Village of Willowbrook that was held on July 13th, 2015 at 6:00 p.m. 
at the Village Hall, 7760 Quincy Street, in the Village of Willowbrook, DuPage County, Illinois. 
 
 CALL TO ORDER 
 The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 
 
 ROLL CALL 
 Those present at roll call were Chief Mark Shelton, Deputy Chief Mark Altobella, Chairman of the 

Public Safety Committee Terrence Kelly and Trustee Sue Berglund.   
 

1. Reviewed the June 8th, 2015 Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes. 
The Committee approved the June 8th, 2015 Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes. 
 

2. Reviewed The Weekly Press Releases – Information. 
 

3. Reviewed the Overtime Report for 05/25/2015 – 06/21/2015 - Information. 
 

4. Reviewed the Monthly Expenditure Report for June 2015 – Information. 
 

5. Reviewed the Monthly Offense Summary Report for June 2015 - Information. 
 

6. DISCUSSION ITEMS 
 

 Communications 
Chief Shelton gave a summary of the S.W.C.D. and DuComm comparisons in relation to 
future technologies and upgrades of the facilities and the possible future building plans of 
both S.W.C.D. and DuComm.  A brief history of the 9-1-1 surcharge determination 
involving S.W.C.D. was also explained.  Chief Shelton discussed probable reimbursement 
by DuPage ETSB for some of the costs which may be incurred by the Village of 
Willowbrook if the police were to move to DuComm dispatch.  The difference in costs 
associated with per officer charges is potentially a savings of over $20,000 per year.  There 
will be costs including but not limited to a one time DuComm administrative fee of 
approximately $7,000, an agency reserve contribution one-time fee of approximately 
$66,500 and miscellaneous equipment needs.  The police would need to purchase in-car 
computers because the current in-car computers are the property of S.W.C.D.  Another 
factor involved in this discussion involves the current new CAD/RMS project that DuPage 
County has undertaken.  DuPage County will be making a decision in the near future on a 
trial CAD/RMS program and the Willowbrook P.D. will want to participate in this trial 
phase.  The StarCom radios, which are currently being utilized by the police department, 
are also used by DuComm agencies.  StarcCom has (4) full-time technicians working with 
DuComm.  The police will have to change the tornado siren service which would cost 
approximately $4,200 which would then allow DuComm to activate as we currently do 
with S.W.C.D.  DuComm’s facility was toured by the Chief, Deputy Chief and Finance 
Director two weeks ago and found it to be very advanced and technologically up-to-date.  
DuComm dispatch would coordinate with current members in our area for W.B.P.D.  to be 
our spare radio channel which is an officer safety / information advantages.  Current 
StarCom portable s are not changed except for programming, which DuComm currently 
conducts. 



 
 

 

 
7. VISITOR’S BUSINESS* 

None 
 

8. ADJOURNMENT 
 

9. The meeting was adjourned at 6:25 p.m. 
 

 
* VISITOR'S BUSINESS (Public comment is limited to three minutes per person on agenda items only). 

 
 
 

NEXT MEETING SCHEDULED AUGUST 10TH, 2015 AT 6:00 P.M. 


